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Works notification  May 2020 

Dear neighbour, 

We are redeveloping Alexandria Park Community School so students from 
Kindergarten to Year 12 can learn in innovative learning environments. The upgrade is 
progressing well and works are on schedule.  

In line with the NSW Environmental Planning and Assessment (COVID-19 Development – 
Construction Work Days) Order 2020, School Infrastructure NSW construction sites can operate 
on weekends and public holidays.  This is to allow workers to abide by social distancing rules 
while on construction sites by distributing building work across the week.  

It is necessary for working hours at Alexandria Park Community School to extend in order to 
abide by the social distancing rules.  

Starting on Saturday 2 May, Saturday works will be extended to 7:00am until 3:30pm. 

Starting on Sunday 17 May, works will extend to Saturday and Sunday from 7:00am to 6:00pm. 

School Infrastructure NSW will ensure work is considerate of neighbours with noise kept to a 
minimum. The extended hours will continue while the EPA COVID-19 order is in place. 

The health, safety and well-being of our neighbours is our highest priority and we will continue 
to keep the community updated when these hours change.  

Thank you for your patience and consideration during these important works. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across New South Wales. The delivery of these important projects, including the 
Alexandria Park community School redevelopment, is essential to the future learning needs of 
our students and supporting growth in the local economy. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/ 
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